
Dear Highbluffs Residents,

We hope this message finds everyone well. The officers of the Olentangy Highbluffs
Community Association would like to inform you that at our April 1st meeting, it was
announced that a transition plan has been put into place that would allow the current executive
committee to step down from their leadership positions by the end of the 2024 calendar year.

This decision was not made lightly. We love this neighborhood and have developed some
amazing relationships with many of you. We still plan to participate and engage in community
affairs, but we believe it's time for new perspectives and fresh energy to guide our
neighborhood forward, and we believe this plan will help ensure continuity and sustainability
in our operations.

It has been a rewarding experience working alongside all of you for nearly a decade to enhance
our community. Over the years, we have celebrated accomplishments, tackled challenges, and
fostered a sense of unity that truly makes our neighborhood special.

As the initial step in this transition plan, the membership unanimously voted to appoint new
officers to key positions within the executive board. We are delighted to announce that Clay
McClatchie has been elected as our new Secretary, and Bobby Bair has been appointed as our
new Vice President.

Furthermore, it is the intent that Bobby and Clay will run for the office of President and
Treasurer in 2025. James Defrancesco will remain as Treasurer, and Micah Conley will remain as
President through the end of 2024 to assist with this transition and to allow time for the new
officers to assemble a leadership team.

We would like to take this opportunity to express our deepest gratitude to the outgoing officers,
Pam Turnwald and Erin Campbell, for their invaluable contributions and dedicated service to
our neighborhood during their tenure. Their leadership, guidance, and unwavering
commitment have played a pivotal role in shaping the success and growth of our neighborhood.

Thank you to everyone who has supported us over the years. Your commitment to our
neighborhood has made a lasting impact, and we are confident that Highbluffs will continue to
thrive with our new leadership and your ongoing support!

Sincerely,

Your OHCA Executive Committee


